
1 
 

 

 

 

  

LANGLEY QUILTERS’ GUILD GAZETTE 

October 2019 
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Meeting Reminders 

Sit and Stitch 

October 9 

10:00 am – 10:00 pm 

Guild Meeting 

October 23 

Day: Coffee at 10:30 am 

 Meeting: Noon – 3:00 

Eve:   Meeting 7:15 – 9:30 

Sit and Stitch 

October 9 

10:00 am – 10:00 pm 

Please remember to bring: 

1. Coffee Mug 

2. Current Membership Card 

3. Fat quarter for draw 

4. Show and tell items 

5. Tooney for 50/50 draw 

Remember… 

Please set your phone to silent while 

the meeting is taking place. 

Be courteous when someone has the 

floor and refrain from other 

conversations. 

 
The deadline for the next newsletter  

October 20, 2019 

Please send reports, articles, tips, 

etc. to: 

lqgnewsletter@outlook.com 

Hello Everyone, 

Today I would like to touch on the subject of 

Procrastination: 

I am the Queen of procrastination. I have been 

known to finally pack my suitcase, for a long 

planned vacation, at 2 am in the morning. 

Finish Round Robin quilts at 4 am in the 

morning. This year alone I recall at least 3 late 

night ( early morning) sewing sessions….while 

promising myself never to do this again. Only 

to promptly, yet again, wait to the last minute 

to complete another deadline.  

I have a million and one excuses not to do 

something. Why make that phone call today 

when it is much easier to delay it to let’s say 

Monday morning. On Monday morning, I 

realize it might be better not to call at all as 

the office staff might be grumpy….being a 

Monday.  On Tuesday it continues and so on 

and so on. And before I realize it weeks have 

passed and deadlines have been missed.  

So do not do as I do! Get yourself in gear, quilt 

and fill out the 2020 LQG Quilt Show 

Registration form. 

Ina #494 
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Don’t forget to open the second 

attachment with this newsletter  

e-mail – it contains the 3 new 

patterns for block of the month! 

 

 

The Langley Quilters’ Guild 

gratefully acknowledges the 

Township of Langley’s 

support for the guild’s 

Biennial Quilt Show 

 
 

 

 
 

17802B 66 Ave Surrey BC  
(Hours Monday - Friday 8am - 4pm) 

604.575.8660 
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October 24, 2019 

Carola Russell 

Free Motion Sketching and Doodling 

More details and pictures for this workshop can be 

found in the previous newsletter 

Between for October 23   

Carola Russell 

Mini Mosaic 

 

$15.00 

  
Program and Betweens 

 

1. All Between and/or Workshop fees are non-refundable. 

2. If you are not able to attend, it is up to you to find someone who can replace you in the 

class and to work out your own financial transaction for registration fee compensation. 

3. If a Between or Workshop is cancelled by Langley Quilt Guild, the Treasurer will issue 

you a refund. 

4. Consideration for a refund may be issued on an individual basis for extraordinary 

circumstances. 

 

  

Program for October 23   

Carola Russell 

My Favourite Things 

$70.00 
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Between for November 27 

Lorna Shapiro 

Inserting Circles/Rectangles – free form curves 

 

   

$15.00 

Program for November 27   

Lorna Shapiro 

Designing Your Own Quilts 

POP UP 

SHOP 

Lorna finds it useful to 

insert circles, squares 

and rectangles into 

her quilt top designs.  

You can do it too – 

She will show you 

how!  
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Just For You.. 

This quilt is made of cloth and thread 

To place upon your little bed 

It's not an heirloom just to keep 

But to lie upon as you count sheep 

 

Or perhaps the floors the perfect place 

For a doll or teddy picnic place 

This quilt can be anything you dream 

From Superman's cape to the robe of a queen 

 

Pretend it's a raft adrift a sea 

Or just to cuddle up when you watch TV 

So use it upand wear it out 

I promise I won't yell or pout 

 

Just tell me when its days are through 

And I'll make another one just for you.  

~Author Unknown~ 

Thanks Penny C-K 

Book of the Month “Club” 

Here is another book for you to enjoy. Remember, anyone is welcome to suggest books that 

others might enjoy. If you wish to add your book to the “club”, just e-mail your 

recommendation, along with what type of story it is, a very brief teaser, and maybe why you 

liked the book.  For fun, you can even give your book a rating based on five thimbles. 

 

 

The Broken Window 

      by  

     Jeffery Deaver 

 

 

Submitted by:  Joey Wood #342 

 

 

Jeffery Deaver is one of my favourite mystery 

authors and he has several books that feature 

Lincoln Rhyme, a quadrapalegic detective and 

his sidekick, Amelia Sachs.  This particular 

murder comes to LIncoln’s attention when it 

involves his estranged cousin.  The evidence 

is too perfect. Lincoln has to figure out how a 

killer is using the personal information found 

in cyberspace to perpetuate his crimes.  The 

story gives a whole new meaning to “stolen 

identity 
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Marion I. #523 

Marilyn A. #642 

Michelle G. #645 

Karine B. #648 

 

Emails to contact us: 

President:  Ina 

ispinks@telus.net 

 

Website:  Rosalie or April 

info@langleyquiltersguild.com 

 

Newsletter:  April 

lqgnewsletter@outlook.com 

 
 
Sunshine day: Penny 

pchankent@gmail.com 

 

Sunshine evening: Melanie 

sojacmel2@gmail.com 

 

Publicity:  Kim 

kimemmett@gmail.com 

 

 

 

Sunshine Committee 

Knowing that someone cares can really make 

a person’s day brighter.  If You know 

someone who Could use a card for the 

LQG, please contact the Sunshine Committee 

by phone or email. 

 

DAY:  Penny Chan-Kent  

EVENING:  Melanie Dyke  

 

 

Marion I. #523 

Marilyn A. #642 

Michelle G. #645 

Karine B. #648 

  

 

 

 

 

Michelle A. #95 

Joey W. #342 

Sue A. #531 

 

We have 

234 

Active Members 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Marion I. #523 

Marilyn A. #642 

Michelle G. #645 

Karine B. #648 

mailto:lqgpresident@hotmail.com
mailto:lqgnewsletter@outlook.com
mailto:pchankent@gmail.com
mailto:sojacmel2@gmail.com
mailto:kimemmett@gmail.com
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Oct. Birthdays 

482 Judy A. 

17 Sallie A. 

265 Margaret B. 

90 Maureen C. 

505 Judy D. 

262 Norma F. 

584 Lois H. 

364 Sue H. 

460 Linda J. 

583 Joyce L. 

633 Anna L.  

3 Sylvia O. 

205 Denise P. 

88 Diana P. 

40 Rita R. 

291 Kathie R. 

360 Joan T. 

336 Juliet T. 

490 Susan W. 

482 Judy W. 

 

Nov.  Birthdays 

312 Linda A. 

299 Barbara B. 

558 Barbara C.  

323 Barbara C. 

627 Helga H. 

367 Yvonne J. 

5 Liz J. 

30 Yvonne M. 

161 Leslie M. 

412 Diana R. 

11 Freda R. 

632 Judy R. 

563 Anne S. 

343 Pam S. 

542 Karen W. 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

 

 

 
Hospitality 

 

Marie F. #596 

Linda E.  #72 

Pat L. #305 

Georgina M. #452 

Cheryl C. #532 

Thanks for the 

wonderful treats at 

the meeting ladies! 
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OCTOBER DAY FAT QUARTERS 

BIRDS AND SPOOKY FABRIC 

SONG TITLE - BLACKBIRD 

         

 

 

 

 

The Beatles song, Blackbird, was released in 1968.  

Blackbird singing in the dead of night, brought 

spooky thoughts to mind. 

You have quite a range of fabrics this month.  We’re 

including bird fabrics and Halloween fabrics.  

Let’s see lots of entries. 

Good luck! 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

   y 

See next page for a handy cutting charge for fat quarters! 
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The Following chart was reprinted with permission by The Gourmet Quilter, Susan Claire from 

New Zealand.  I hope you find it a useful reference.  Do take a look at her website and check out 

the you tube videos – you might find something fun from NZ! 
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October Evening Fat Quarter Draw 

The 

Night 

Report 

The Special Project for the Evening 

Chapter this year is a  

mystery quilt. 

Daytime members are welcome to pay along 

too, as you will work on your own quilt, there 

is no swapping going on this time. 

The instructions I'll be giving out are for my 

own copyrighted pattern, so please respect 

the work that has gone into this, and don't 

share outside the Guild.  

This quilt ends up at about 36" square, a good 

size for a table topper, wall hanging or small 

baby quilt. 

This project is an exercise in precision 

piecing. Careful cutting and an accurate seam 

allowance are the key to success.  

Have extra fabric if these are areas you need 

practice in!   

The steps each month are not daunting, so as 

long as you measure the finished unit to make 

sure it's accurate, it will all fit together in the 

end. 

For September, all you need to do is select 

your fabrics. Use good, quilt shop quality 

cotton.  

I prefer not to wash, as the sizing in the unwashed 

fabric gives it more stability.  

I also highly recommend the use of Best Press (or 

your preferred starch) before cutting.  

You will need 1 meter of your feature fabric -- this 

will be used in the blocks and also the border.  

This should be a medium scale print. 

Based on the colour and value of your feature 

fabric, you will also need  

• 0.6 m light value for background 

• 0.5 m medium value, brighter or lighter than 
your feature fabric to contrast 

• 0.6 m dark value, equal to or darker than 
your feature fabric 

 

Jean Jones #58 

 

 

Green is the 

Theme Colour for 

October.  Hunt 

around for Kermit 

Coloured Fabrics!  

Enjoy the Fun! 

Some Ideas for fabric colour 

ways for the Mystery Quilt 
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Why the scant 1/4 inch is so important! 

What is a “Scant 1/4 inch” and why is it important in quilting? Here is a great tip for 

accurate quilt piecing! 

Piecing with a Scant 1/4″ seam allowance can make a huge difference in the accuracy and 

appearance of your finished quilt. Here’s what it is and why it matters.   

                            

A 1/4″ seam allowance is the standard in quilting.  Keeping your seam allowance consistent 

is an important key to good-looking quilts, but using a scant 1/4″ seam is even better.   

1. Typically lining up the edge of your fabric with the right side of your presser foot is a 

good guide for keeping your seam allowance consistent.  You can buy a specific quilter’s 

foot with a 1/4″ seam allowance for your machine (newer machines may come with 

one) but even with a 1/4” presser foot – you need to take a closer look. 

2. Above in Figure A are two seams on either side of a drawn line. On the right is the 

regular presser foot with the needle centered. On the left of the seam in Figure A, 

the needle was adjusted one space to the right still using a regular presser foot.  

3. Here is the difference. On the right of the orange seam in Figure B you can see that 

the seam allowance is actually slightly bigger than 1/4″ – it falls just outside the 

1/4″ line on the ruler. On the left of the orange seam in Figure B, you can see that 

the seam lies just slightly inside the 1/4″ line. This is a scant 1/4″. 

The reason this makes a difference is that by the time you open up the pieces and fold one 

side over (when pressing seams to one side) you lose a little bit of fabric making the pieced 

blocks slightly smaller. Multiply that by numerous seams and a block can shrink as much as 

an 1/8 or 1/4 of an inch. 

Measure the distance from your needle to the edge of the foot – or from the needle to the 

edge of the 1/4” foot.  Making adjustments may be as simple as moving your needle one 

notch to the right.  But this simple adjustment of sewing with a scant seam allowance will 

make a big difference in your piecing. Especially if you’re piecing smaller, detailed blocks. 
 

A great way to measure for an accurate 1/4” is to place a piece of paper under your needle 

with the edge of the paper at the place on right of the foot that you are using as a guide 

for the 1/4". Then put the needle down through the piece of paper and take it out and 

measure it with a ruler.  Adjust the needle left or right if able – or find a new spot on the 

foot to use as your reference – or place a piece of electricial tape on the machine bed. 

 

Figure A 

Figure B 

https://i0.wp.com/3.bp.blogspot.com/-uTkwyBwmaVM/Tppab_dQbvI/AAAAAAAAHy8/Mp1idaMY3tg/s1600/IMG_9942.JPG
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QUILT SHOWS - Local 

Chilliwack Quilters’ Guild - “Our Fabric Gems” 

October 18 & 19, 2019 

Fri 5-8, Sat 9-4 

Chilliwack Alliance Church, 8700 Young Road 

Admission $5 

PACIFIC NORTHWEST QUILT & FIBER ARTS MUSEUM 

 703 South Second Street, La Conner, WA  

 11 am - 5 pm, Wednesday - Sunday 

 More information at: qfamuseum.org 

“Out of Darkness”  Bent Needle Collective 

July 31 - October 27, 2019 

“An exhibit of bold and colourful art quilts and textiles that follow 

the theme of emerging from a period of darkness.” 

International Quilt & Fiber Arts Festival 2019 - “A quilting and fiber 

arts  

October 11 - 13, 2019  extravaganza!” 

Fri & Sat 10-5, Sun 10-4 

Edward D. Hansen Conference Center, 2000 Hewitt Ave, Everett, 

WA 

Almost 350 quilt and fiber art pieces from across the US and four 

countries.  Lectures/classes/vendors’ mall 

 

Washington State Quilters Spokane Chapter - “Joyful Journey” 41st 

Annual Quilt 

Show 

October 18-20, 2019 

Fri & Sat 10-6, Sun 10-4 

Spokane County Fair & Expo Center, Spokane, WA 

     ▪️500+ quilts/raffle quilt/boutique/50+ vendors’ mall 

     ▪️more info at www.wsqSpokane.org 

 

raffle quilt & 

baskets/merchants’ 

mall/tea room 

 

http://qfamuseum.org/
http://www.wsqspokane.org/
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Dear Kitsie: 

Recently I was taking my sewing tools to a class and although I thought I 

had put the safety lock on my rotary cutter, I was dismayed to find out 

that it wasn’t on and I had several cuts on my project.  What is a good way 

to avoid this type of an accident in the future?  Do you have any 

suggestions? 

Sincerely, 

   Lotta Small-Pieces 

Ingredients: 

1 lb skinless, boneless chicken 

breast halves – cubed 

1 cup sliced carrots 

1 cup frozen green peas 

½ cup sliced celery 

⅓ cup butter 

⅓ cup chopped onion 

← 

Dear Lotta: 

I think at one time or another, many of us have suffered a similar tragic accident with scissors or a 

rotary cutter in a sewing bag.  I have found that a hard-sided snap-clasp glasses case can solve this 

problem.  These cases are readily available in thrift stores and invaluable when transporting sharp 

sewing tools.  I have been using this idea for several years and haven’t had a similar accident ever 

again!  I hope this will solve any accidental cutting woes.  

     Yours “whole” heartedly, 

     Kitsie 

  

 

Directions: 

• Preheat oven to 425 degrees F 

• In a saucepan, combine chicken, carrots, peas, and celery. Add 

water to cover and boil for 15 minutes. Remove from heat, drain 

and set aside. 

• In the saucepan over medium heat, cook onions in butter until 

soft and translucent. Stir in flour, salt, pepper, and celery seed. 

Slowly stir in chicken broth and milk. Simmer over medium-low 

heat until thick. Remove from heat and set aside. 

• Place the chicken mixture in bottom pie crust. Pour hot liquid 

mixture over. Cover with top crust, seal edges, and cut away 

excess dough. Make several small slits in the top to allow steam 

to escape. 

Bake in the preheated oven for 30 to 35 minutes, or until pastry is golden 

brown and filling is bubbly. Cool for 10 minutes before serving 

 

⅓ cup all-purpose flour 

½ teaspoon salt 

¼ teaspoon black pepper 

¼ teaspoon celery seed 

1 ¾ cups chicken broth 

⅔ cup milk 

2 (9 inch) unbaked pie crusts 

← 
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POSTCARDS FOR CHARITY/COMMUNITY 

 

 

 

Postcards can be oriented vertical or horizontal 

Start with a 4 x 6 inch piece of Timtex (Pellon Peltex or similar stiff fabric) 

Lay a 4 x 6 inch piece of batting on top and align. 

Place a 5 x 7 inch piece of fabric on top of that and stitch around the 

outer edge of the Timtex with a running stitch to secure the batting and 

fabric. 

Stitch your design as you desire on the top surface. 

Place a 5 x 7 inch piece of muslin or white fabric to the back of the 

Timtex.  Do not use a print fabric for this.  Stitch a running stitch along 

the outer edge to secure the backing fabric. 

Trim the excess top and back fabric to the edge stitches. 

Finish off the edges with a zig zag stitch or a “E” stitch to secure the 

edges for a smooth look. 
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Hard to believe just how fast the month 

of September has flown by.  Seems that 

the kids were just getting ready to start 

back to school and now they are 

finished the first month.   

Fall has arrived with darker mornings 

and fewer daylight hours.  The wetter 

weather makes it easy to stay inside 

and sew.  Perhaps while being 

comforted by the aroma a pot of soup 

simmering on the stove or a stew in the 

oven.   

I notice that my bird feeders are busy 

with the migrating song birds eating 

their fill before they head off on their 

autumn journeys.  

How lucky we are to live where there 

are 4 distinct seasons.  I enjoy each 

one.  There are times, I confess, that I 

am anxious to get to the next change 

before Mother Nature is ready…but the 

next season will inevitably come. 

So, for now – the sewing machine is out 

and ready, the root vegetables are in 

the fridge or cupboard and waiting for 

the pot of soup or stew, the garden is 

put away, the spring bulbs are planted 

and I am happily anticipating the 

beautiful fall leaves swirling and 

twirling about.     

  ~Ed 

     

 

 

 

A Hand Knit Lace Fence? 

 

This beautiful and imaginative 

creation is the work of Anne Eunson 

of Hamnavoe, Burra - in the 

Shetland Islands. Anne loves lace 

knitting, and how better to express 

that affection than by completely 

wrapping one’s garden up in 

Shetland lace? The fence is 

fashioned from strong black twine 

(the same kind that is used to make 

fishing nets) and Anne knitted it up 

on specially adapted curtain poles. 

It took her about three weeks to 

knit enough lace to surround her 

front garden, using a 23 stitch 

repeat of a familiar Shetland lace 

pattern. 


